
01/14/2025 

Written testimony in support of SB 2137 

Dear Senate Agriculture and Veterans Affairs Committee members, 

 

I am writing to show my support for SB 2137. The science is not there that confirms we have the 
potential for a CWD issue in the state of North Dakota. The current restrictions on hunting big game 
over bait have zero effect on the status of CWD. If the NDGF truly believes that CWD can or will be a 
problem in the future, I challenge them to use their resources to find some solutions. Testing, 
marketing questionable science, and restricting North Dakotan’s freedoms are not solutions to 
CWD and never will be. Please support Bill 2137. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 


